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	NEWSBULLETIN No. 4
November1, 2007



THE TEACHING PROFESSION
During the last round of negotiations, all three federations of college teachers demanded an increase in resources for Type-1 teaching duties.  These include preparing and teaching courses as well as correcting assignments – the basic things that we all do as teachers.  These demands were not addressed as negotiations were cut off by a government decree, but as a concession prize for signing the agreement in principle, the college administrators’ negotiation committee (CPNC) formed a parity committee with the two other federations of college teachers (FNEEQ-CSN and FEC-CSQ).  Although FAC, having refused to sign the agreement in principle, was not invited to be part of this initiative, our suggestion that we should be involved met with little opposition.  This committee has a mandate to examine the profession of teaching at the college level. This examination could lead to a reevaluation of the parameters used to determine our workloads (the C.I. formula).
The committee has produced a draft document entitled “College Teaching…portrait of a profession.” This eighty-page document will be available in English soon.  College administrations have the responsibility to provide paper copies for any teachers who desire to have one.  Otherwise, it will be available in PDF format.  It is divided into eight categories and thus enables teachers to concentrate on aspects of their job that are of particular interest to them.  The VCTA Executive will seek your feedback on the document to ensure that it represents widely-shared views.  Your reflections and comments will then be transmitted to the committee for consideration as they complete their final text.  The ultimate goal of this exercise is to try to convince the government to reinvest in college teaching.

	To All Coordinators and Faculty Members:

It is important that departments look at the individual workload calculation (C.I.) of non-tenured teachers and assign courses for next semester that will give them full-time work, if possible.  It is important to remember that hiring is generally done by SENIORITY and that the most senior teacher should be given a full-time teaching load before any other allocation is distributed to others with less seniority.  One exception!  For teachers with less than 3 years seniority hiring priority is given to full-time teachers over part-time teachers.   




	HOLIDAY HAPPY HOUR

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 12, 2007



	SENIORITY ISSUES
Please note that non-tenured teachers have the right to maintain seniority in two disciplines until a poste becomes available to them in one of the disciplines.



